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Product Notice

TL-2055 and FT-2145 Test Lamps

Regions Affected: Americas

Distribution: Internal and HA Channel Partners, Distributors, OEMs, Integrators

To whom it may concern:

The Model TL-2055 and FT-2145 Test Lamps are designed for use in hazardous classified locations.
There has been a recent component change that has affected the approvals status of each of these
Test Lamps. A new explosion-proof switch has been sourced to replace the older switch that has been
discontinued. The new switch meets (or exceeds) the regulatory requirements for Factory Mutual,
however, it is still under evaluation with ATEX and IECEx.

In order to continue to meet current demands for TL-2055 and FT-2145 Test Lamps that do not
require ATEX and/or IECEx certification, we have renumbered the products for the purpose of making
them available for related shipments. The new Part Numbers are TL-2055-2 and FT-2145-2 and reflect
the Factory Mutual Certification for the United States and Canada.

We have not yet received an estimated time for completion of the ATEX/IECEx certification. New Part
Numbers (TL-2055-1 & FT-2145-1) will be created when the ATEX/IECEx certification is received. These
new Part Numbers (TL-2055-1 & FT-2145-1) will have both the existing FM certification as well as the
ATEX/IECEx certification.

I will keep you updated as new information becomes available.

If you have any questions regarding this Product Notice please feel free to contact me.

Charles D Simek
Product Specialist – Fixed Industrial, Americas
Phone: 714-932-2430
Email: Charles.Simek@Honeywell.com


